
  

 

 

Lent is a time of reflection. It is a time of preparation for what we consider to the be holiest days of our faith. It is 
a time to experience the pain of loss and followed by the hope of resurrection and what that means for us in our 
lives, personally and communally.  As announced at the annual meeting I will be leaving this community in the 
next few months. I will announce the date when it is finalized, however; I hope to see our current batch of  
Confirmands through to their confirmations on the 13th of May. 
 

Endings are hard in almost every case. This past week we celebrated the life of a long-time parishioner Barbara 
Nielsen. She lived a long and rich life and people were sad to see her go. This is and can be the case when folks 
are moving on from difficulties, prolonged illnesses for example. It happens in layoffs and retirements, leavings 
are hard and sad. During this time we have left we can say our goodbyes to each other I pray. Until the time of  
our leaving we will worship and pray, celebrate a Holy Lent and Easter season together. 
 

Lenten soup suppers continue here and at Grace from now until Holy Week. We will have Easter and the season 
up until and through Pentecost. At the end of Lent we will have Maundy Thursday and Good Friday services as 
usual. Please continue to check the website and the newsletter for the schedule. 
 

This is also a time for you all to embrace and communicate with each other. You are Christ Church and who you 
want to be and what you are able to be will be the on-going concerns moving forward. Talk. Let your voice be 
heard yet remembering too that listening is also important. This is a community which has a life separate from us 
as individuals. Reflect upon how you are served by the community and how you can serve the community. The 
facts are that change will come and you are all called as you are able to be a part of that change as hard as it might 
seem at times. 
 

My heart and love and prayers are and continue to be with this congregation. Let us trust in the one from whom all 
our blessings flow and in his Son in whose name we gather and pray, opening ourselves to the indwelling of God’s 
Holy Spirit as guide and comfort. 
 

God love and keep you, bless and nurture you in Christ’s blessed name. 
 

Rob+ 
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From Our Rector 

 

Bishop Lauraôs Visit to Christ Church Tashua 
 

Bishop Laura Ahrens will be visiting Christ Church Tashua on Sunday, May 13th. 
 

There will be one worship service at 9:00 a.m. 
We will also have Confirmation at this service. 

 

We will have a brunch with Bishop Laura after our worship service in our 
undercroft.  All are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

 

More details to follow.   



  

 

 

Transition: 
 

 Noun:  the process or a period of changing from one state or condition to another. 
 

 Verb:  undergo or cause to undergo a process or period of transition. 
 
During this period of transition that we at Christ Church Tashua will be going through together 
over the next few months, I wanted to pass along some thoughts.  I decided to “Google” the word “transition” 
and also with the standard noun/verb definitions, a site for a biblical translation came up.  I thought a few of 
these excerpts, from Apostle Syman Kariuki of the Kingdom Age Network of Apostles and Prophets may pro-
vide some insight and help to keep us in a positive frame of mind. 
 

1. “Be open and flexible to God’s Plans, purposes and surprises in your new season. “For as the heavens are 
higher than the earth, so are my ways higher than your ways, and my thoughts than your thoughts.” Isaiah 
55:9ò 

 

2. “Surround yourself with Godly counsel in your new destination.  “Without counsel purposes are disap-
pointed: but in the multitude of counsellors they are established.” Proverbs 15:22ò  It is upon reading this 
sentiment that I am pleased to know that we have both Bishop Ian Douglas along with Rev. Lee Ann 
Tolzmann, Canon for Mission Leadership, both working to develop a plan forward for CCT. 

 

3. “Look for a Christ-centered, Bible-believing, Spirit-filled and lively Church.  Deepen your relationship 
with God by being committed there.  It is a safe haven.” 

 

4. “Do not entertain feelings of fear and uncertainty.  Confess God’s Word over your life.  “Fear thou not; for 
I am with thee: be not dismayed; for I am thy God: I will strengthen thee; yea, I will help thee; yea, I will 
uphold thee with the right hand of my righteousness.” Isaiah 41:10ò 

 
Reading these translations for transition helps me to maintain my hope and faith that we will be able to move 
forward with patience and optimism, that the Diocese will work hard to support us and that our Parish  
community will remain faithful and confident in this process.    
 
I encourage anyone who wishes to have a conversation or express their thoughts to reach out to any member 
of the vestry.  I, myself, can be reached at 203-526-5076. 
 
Fellowship 
 

Friends, I think we need to reenergize our 10:00 coffee hour.  Whereas our 8:00 parishioners do tend to often 
provide well for themselves, we at the 10:00 service have let our coffee hour slip just a bit.  This is a wonder-
ful opportunity to celebrate birthdays, anniversaries and simply fellowship.  There is a sign-up sheet in the un-
dercroft and I encourage all of you to just pick one Sunday to offer a simple tidbit that would extend our cof-
fee hour.  It certainly does not need to be much, a few doughnuts, bagels, a little fruit or a coffee cake, it is 
always appreciated. 
 
God bless, 
Susan Vasone 
Senior Warden 
 

KANAP.Org is a South African ministry formed in 2006. 

From Our Senior Warden 



  

 

 

 

News from our Parish 

A special thank you é 
 

To Martha Kaechele, Nancy Garofolo, Barbara Stowell and Jerry Gregory who set up 
our undercroft for Barbara Nielsen’s memorial service reception.   

 

We don’t know what we’d do without you all! 

Sew Caring Quilters 
 
The Sew Caring Quilters of Christ Church have been on a mission since the Fall of 2009.  They meet most 
Tuesday’s from 9:30 a.m.— ?  ...  to sew, knit, talk, and of course — snack!  If anyone is interested in 
joining us, you are most welcome! 
 
To date we have sewn 1,020 quilts, both baby and lap quilts for many organizations.  In addition, we have 
made sundresses for Haiti and St. John’s Family Center, many fleece hats and scarves, pillow cases, 
Christmas stockings for hospitals and three quilts for the Apple Festival raffle. 
 
We have donated to the following: 
 

* Astoria Park Nursing Home 

* St. Joseph’s Nursing Home 

* Cambridge Manor 

* Methodist Church (Nichols) for Appalachia 

* Bridgeport Health Care 

* Hole In The Wall Gang 

* West Haven’s Veteran’s Hospital 

* Hopeline 

* IRIS 

* Boston Marathon 

* Daughter’s of the Most Precious Blood 

* Caroline House 

* St. John’s—Bridgeport 

* Center for Women and Families—Bridgeport 

* Bridgeport Rescue Mission 

* Bridgeport Hospital 

* Griffin Hospital 

* St. Vincent’s Hospital 

* Ludlow Nursing Home 

 
We want to thank the ECW for their continued monetary contributions toward the 
cost of batting materials. 
 
Please come and join us!! 
 
God bless, 
The Sew Caring Quilters 



  

 

News from the Episcopal Church in Connecticut www.episcopalct.org 

 

Pray, Listen, Act 
 
Service of lamentation and remembrance for the victims of Parkland on March 14 
 

On Wednesday, March 14 at 7 p.m. Christ Church Cathedral in Hartford will hold a service of lamentation 
and of honoring the 17 victims of the Parkland school shooting. All are encouraged to attend and be with one 
another to pray and reflect.  Details on this service will be included in a more comprehensive eNewsletter to 
be sent later.  

 
Women's Day Conference & invitation to CT's March For Our Lives in Hartford, 
March 24 
 

Join the Women's Ministry Network for "Equipping and Empowering God's Women: A Way For-
ward" a conference celebrating International Women's Day, on March 24 at Christ Church  

         Cathedral, Hartford. The program begins at 9:00 a.m. and will conclude with worship at 12:30  
         p.m.  Information and registration available here.  
 

Listen to these inspiriting panelists:  
¶ The Rev. Winnie Varghese, Priest for Justice and Reconciliation at Trinity Wall Street 
¶ Rose Fichera Eagen, Church Street Eats and Mother Rose's Boutique at Christ Church Cathedral 
¶ Dr. Megan V. Smith, Associate Professor of Psychiatry, Child Study and Public Health at Yale 
¶ Ashley Makar, Outreach Coordinator for IRIS- Integrated Refugee & Immigrant Services  

 

After the Conference, attendees -- and others -- are invited to act by joining in the CT - March For Our Lives 
rally against gun violence. Folks will gather at the Cathedral and march to the State Capital building and join 
the 1:00 p.m. rally. Information is available here, there is a Facebook event page here.  
 

All are welcome to pray, listen, and act.  

 
Status of Refugees worldwide, in the U.S., and in Connecticut--March 11 
 

Join folks from the Naugatuck Valley and South Central Region on Sunday, March 11 at 1:00 p.m. at Trinity 
Church, Seymour, 91 Church Street for a conversation with Chris George, the Executive Director of IRIS: 
Integrated Refugee & immigrant Services.  The afternoon conversation will include diving into the status of 
refugees worldwide, in the U.S., and here in Connecticut. 

 
Happening is a spiritual retreat for high school students — grades 10-12, 
hosted by Camp Washington, March 16-18.  It is a weekend full of fun, 
games, sharing, surprises, and a time of spiritual renewal & empowerment. 
Teens worship, play, sing, & talk about God’s place in their lives. Through-
out the weekend youth, young adults, and clergy share life and faith experi-
ences. A balanced schedule includes a wide range of activities such as active 
discussion, low key reflection time, informal musical jam sessions, and high 
energy creative activities. A young person serves as "Rector" and leads the 

weekend with the help of clergy and a support staff.  Please contact George Roberts if you have questions or 
are interested in registering. The cost for the weekend is $150 and you can register here.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHV8IJV1ELuhPDBpvaC6clCNOwNsQBDnHD5YoSk19rO_zJXDeJzje346QxLB_QT5eHsv5a0-WUeCZL6pCoSUOUVI61anH-rnTXhjGDIGQmJKuDYI54MzeiL1qp0__uCs1Xtd4xrZTjCG0S4CCzujXsYwpI6Wp9klMewYTSXPYefGYTXUuBO9N7LDd6bSd6S-6Qq1K97YUmLarr4E-PC1TzMmXhfwYbuhM0IH
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZtpWbgF7-PmrSjJvJHymIpjelJ5rQpkVVu0ditbuXbO3CcuYeY_JcaDY6D96vi1DuN91W9RI_HKxl9oR_H49K74SrkTuE45cXPPwDBWjOUfyo8UvC2LcJPtQP384ihyzyYeCTKGIbak1lAv4C4RcRhVgeVPCenrQZgzCAWW2XG_SncP2
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZtpWbgF7-PmrVPFr1SOeaL-Odqk1ju6z2y_WePqZwBM7S7xQe8gbdkfqze8U8SzNesMvMiZ8pP7jmESDCtPMJBHXFebF7ny3OPukdh3bCXu0WN65zn3iqHyGRNJlHKJasPphBLFOBnZo&c=O_sBpP_kes4-AWWcCFYTww3GF4dO003z5
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZtpWbgF7-PmrZi6zq9A6urrgNsu5QWN4_v39idy04mDMnIbkj5yaUe2qIgnxJkEQVc10u8BEh2YCudG88b4L-FwtuIPXHZkauXtz2V1onxIE0CpOa79OjVutQgEMa3xUsA==&c=O_sBpP_kes4-AWWcCFYTww3GF4dO003z5V-fj8FoA
mailto:rector.st.james@sbcglobal.net
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZo1O-AePkqOc7eL1XzowLE7PREGkXDOHYlQOFJ2t7q083DDs1pTQG8LjUINptXppeuG_TO1sbWSvRFtMrm0OLGK9GPYQECMDFrToLRvM8sMaUsSeFJDgPqqHwXbavZ-FOTc4degZOpyssDswHr78MSNEbJycVD-mtSGQsZ9riI8MBJEO


  

 

News from the Episcopal Church in Connecticut 
 

Bishop's Book Study at Camp Washington, March 20 
 

Join others at Camp Washington on March 20 at 11:00 a.m., for an hour long book discussion, 
led by Bishop Laura J. Ahrens, with continued conversation over lunch. The book discussed is 
Falling Upward by Richard Rohr. The discussion is open to everyone, even if you have not read 
the book!  There is no cost to attend, however, registration is required via Eventbrite. 

 
Adult Retreat with Sophfronia Scott, March 23 - 24 
 

Writing Your Spiritual Story … We all have our own story, a personal narrative of significant events that 
make us who we are today.  We come to know God through these stories and through the relationships we 
develop when we share them. In this insightful program, novelist and essayist Sophfronia Scott will facilitate 
a weekend of reading and discovery. On Friday evening, participants will consider examples of contemporary 
spiritual stories and discuss the features that make them "spiritual."  On Saturday, we will work with a series 
of writing prompts so participants can generate their own stories. No need to be an experienced writer.  You 
are already an experienced human being. Sophfronia Scott is a novel and essay writer who spent a large part 
of her early career as a writer and editor for TIME and PEOPLE magazines. She holds a BA in English from 
Harvard and an MFA in creative writing from Vermont College of Fine Arts. Recent works include Unforgiv-
able Love, This Child of Faith, and Love's Long Line which was released this month.  Register now  on  
Evenbrite  to save your space. 

 
Registration now open for ECCT's Spring Training & Gathering, Saturday April 7 
 

 
Register today  for the Spring Training & Gathering, a day of fellowship, learning, prayer and 
fun. All are welcome - people in the pews to vestry members to parish leaders and staff.  
Over 30+ workshops will be available throughout the day, visit the Spring Training &  
Gathering workshop booklet, available on our website here.  

 
 

 
Register early for the Connecticut suicide prevention conference, May 1 in New Haven 

 
The 2018 Connecticut suicide prevention conference titled Inspiring Hope: Coming Together 
for Suicide Prevention, will be May 1 at the Omni Hotel in New Haven. There is no fee to 
attend the conference. Continental breakfast & lunch will be provided. Registration is  
required and the event will fill up early. Please register today!  
 

 
Monastic Immersion Program at SSJE 
 

Interns are single men and women (age 22-30), who desire a time of vocational discern-
ment, spiritual reflection, or a period of sustained service that is slightly off the beaten 
path. Interns live in the Monastery Guesthouse in Cambridge, MA, join the Brothers in 
daily worship, and assist with various aspects of the community’s ministry of hospitality. 
Interns also engage in robust theological and personal reflection guided by Brothers and 
meet regularly with spiritual directors from the SSJE community.  
 

Inquiries are welcome at any time; please email: internsdirector@ssje.org  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZtpWbgF7-Pmro6V3d06AWlQDWnXeHVdbwSLoki0BOPoydTirEdX8B2-eKnrOul9DWLJxGYLep_ZOLIX3FDYjDxKkoRKH08qvlZWOK-DsQet0rCbYKnFTYkP64VE1siaQwCHbkcVRiBYMFomVfFSaNqV1D8bDYZbRH0NiHLrilPgaxRSN
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00103S401ZJHzVs-MGKkD9lp74rotOUj87gMRH1MTznmjuhTTBxrAKWwmaFpv-dZe6zhlMdZ7suIPiB8WrCuIoS-rrSRQBMUYNWFP5HXqUu_geft76n_fg7yKanqgogtn5BPllx_hZDSPJeoc89cxX3WORqzZtye9s2ngkIUWB7lFXjs9X7JQ-Zfg4CgnkTOxGjB91lmGTJDCfar_dYvgRjZ2-NlESaSNygt1pu
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZtpWbgF7-Pmr8TxaacM1KHScKjbIjXGasNMG3mGDMujn0iiQG7PX1-OtBuM9Jk8k5IJ8YSuM13XdNt1CiRA5AvJXRpWeLqmYldy_Sp3ki8XUXlqp8qpF087vcSVSMKnzhN07nB-mPsuOkuPrUB886waKcnD-ao7UBEIUez_7x3gr&c=O
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZuUyxet6yQGH6UQRAbkMJOg5go1tFfyWJDPjLG8cG6JS3PQJLJ4wzLlNTxMWt6ztpqWcQxZQLF2M5ebg713ZrTwm0AAPr61BwUkJcz25qYyw8xTwN_nPzYg=&c=O_sBpP_kes4-AWWcCFYTww3GF4dO003z5V-fj8FoAqQjl855iE73Z
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZuUyxet6yQGHL98ksi4isstXXA6DiDBiphgj_g1KmbVzqU2qY-ClM5F5JYGfdrnnyWtgYoqL4Osym9YLNXjBdUgZsHyy_8asOy9g0yZbU82VZYQ3-LWRRli5zSr1p9dVzbsrIi6mXqeDSxk9XE9OO_GZcV5wAX8J3A==&c=O_sBpP_ke
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001MV2w7t-hHBvHgAWeP75F0jD1HQ9NaUyA4YadC5yI3db2g294KTvXZuUyxet6yQGHx9KHFO4TnGtn9nhoCwsMV0hZojgHqAphZuwpcWC52OzPizRJKiGyMbh9QGRnfFZqzE740UVB82VhkFosKzc9f7JntzoGJAZga1MNxfnKon79P7UuIuyGKA==&c=O_sBpP_kes4-AWWcCFYTww3GF4dO003z5V-fj8FoA
mailto:internsdirector@ssje.org


  

 

News from our Bishops 
 

A Day of Lamentation and Action - March 14, 2018 at Christ Church Cathedral, Hartford 
 

ñA voice was heard in Ramah, wailing and loud lamentation, Rachel weeping for her children;  
she refused to be consoled, because they are no more.ò Mathew 2:16-18  

 

Please join our Bishops, Ian T. Douglas and Laura J. Ahrens, retired Bishop Jim Curry, and our Dean Lina 
Howell, as we gather at our Cathedral on March 14 at Christ Church Cathedral, 45 Church St, Hartford 
for a day of lamentation, confession, fasting, contrition, and action. We will commemorate a month since the 
shootings at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School, pray for the victims and families. 
 

We will also discuss and identify action steps  as we understand, as stated by Bishops United Against Gun 
Violence, “that we must not simply identify the social and political impediments to ending these lethal spams 
of violence in our country. We must reflect on and acknowledge our own complicity in the unjust systems that 
facilitate so many deaths, and, in accordance with the keeping of a holy Lent, repent and make reparations." 
 

Three opportunities for prayer and conversations will be offered on March 14.  Here is the schedule: 
 

12:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist 
 

12:45 p.m. BYO Lunch / Table Conversations 
 

3:00 p.m. Cathedral open for an hour of silence and prayer—Ringing of the Bells 
 

7:00 p.m. Evening Service / Vigil 
 

8:00 - 8:30 p.m. Refreshments / Table Conversations 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bishops United Urges Assault Weapons Ban, Prayers of Lamentation 
 

Here is a statement and call to action from Bishops United Against Gun Violence - a network of over seventy 
Episcopalian bishops committed to overcoming the scourge of gun-violence in our country. Bishops Douglas 
and Ahrens are founding members of Bishops United Against Gun Violence, and Bishop Douglas serves as a 
co-convener of the network. We commend the statement from Bishops United Against Gun Violence and 
encourage participation in its recommendations for reflection and action. 
 

“The heart of our nation has been broken yet again by another mass shooting at an American school.  We of-
fer our deepest condolences to the families and loved ones of those who were murdered at Marjory Stoneman 
Douglas High School in Parkland, Florida. We mourn with particular sorrow Carmen Schentrup, a 16-year-
old student at the school and leader in the youth group at St. Mary Magdalene Episcopal Church in Coral 
Springs, who died at the hands of the gunman. We pledge to work with the Episcopal Diocese of Southeast 
Florida to lend whatever material and spiritual comfort we can to all those who have suffered such a devastat-
ing loss. 
 

The phrase “thoughts and prayers” has been devalued by politicians whose prayers seem never to move them 
to act against their self-interests or the interests of the National Rifle Association. Yet, as Christians, we be-
lieve deeply in the power of prayer to console, to sustain and to heal, but also to make evident the work that 
God is calling us to do. We pray that all who have been touched by this violent act receive God’s healing and 
solace. 
 

In the wake of this massacre, we believe God is calling us to understand that we must not simply identify the 
social and political impediments to ending these lethal spasms of violence in our country. We must reflect on 
and acknowledge our own complicity in the unjust systems that facilitate so many deaths, and, in accordance 
with the keeping of a holy Lent, repent and make reparations. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001CbEYIMR6GUeKCmI5bHWkjd19Pl7UNcfFUng-bNKuSUw5lFvq_RM7lHysPt-CK3CpWOpOYMBzrMSrVIvzrih_MXNscryMusvVQTdd3OwYeaFEEf7ltoaT81ld4mpSuh2DLWdqHJbUsNfGHncDNTBq4x2ouQ-njwzBfdeZybdgUkznWWtFJZjUMpQX50vMGZPGoRbTxuZPATIGwWhSiPshvjC0N4VzMFy3QjS_
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001CbEYIMR6GUeKCmI5bHWkjd19Pl7UNcfFUng-bNKuSUw5lFvq_RM7lHysPt-CK3CpWOpOYMBzrMSrVIvzrih_MXNscryMusvVQTdd3OwYeaFEEf7ltoaT81ld4mpSuh2DLWdqHJbUsNfGHncDNTBq4x2ouQ-njwzBfdeZybdgUkznWWtFJZjUMpQX50vMGZPGoRbTxuZPATIGwWhSiPshvjC0N4VzMFy3QjS_


  

 

News from our Bishops (continued) 
 

Specifically, we ask you, members of our church and those who ally yourselves with us, to: 
 

Contact your elected representatives and ask them to support legislation banning assault weapons such as the 
AR-15, which is the gun used in most of the recent mass shootings in our country; high-capacity magazines; 
and bump stocks, the equipment used by the killer in the Las Vegas massacre that allows semiautomatic weap-
ons to fire dozens of rounds in seconds. We understand that mass shootings account for a small percentage of 
the victims of gun violence; that far more people are killed by handguns than by any kind of rifle; that poverty, 
misogyny and racism contribute mightily to the violence in our society and that soaring rates of suicide remain 
a great unaddressed social challenge. And yet, the problem of gun violence is complex, and we must some-
times address it in small pieces if it is not to overwhelm us. So, please, call your members of Congress and 
insist that your voice be heard above those of the National Rifle Association’s lobbyists. 
 

Participate in a service of a lamentation for the victims of the Parkland shooting and all victims of lethal gun 
violence. We will be announcing a schedule of such services at churches around the country in the near future. 
To keep up with these plans, please follow our Facebook page Episcopalians Against Gun Violence. (Find a 
schedule of services online.) 
 

Enter into a period of discernment with us about how, through prayer, advocacy and action, we can make clear 
to our elected representatives that they must vote in the interests of all Americans, including law-abiding gun 
owners, in passing life-saving, common sense gun policies. Visit our website to learn more about our work 
and how to reach us. And if you plan to attend this summer’s General Convention in Austin, Texas, plan to 
join us each morning for prayer outside the convention hall and to attend the Bishops United Against Gun Vi-
olence public witness on Sunday, July 8 at 9 a.m. 
 

Two years after the shooting at Sandy Hook Elementary that took the life of Ben Wheeler, an active young 
member of Trinity Episcopal Church in Newtown, Connecticut, his father, David, asked parents to look at 
their children and then ask themselves, “Am I doing everything I can to keep them safe? Because the answer 
to that question, if we all answer honestly, clearly is no.” In memory of Carmen and Ben and all of God’s chil-
dren lost to senseless gun violence, may God give us grace and fortitude in our witness so that we can, at last, 
answer yes.” 

 
 

 

Lenten Retreat ð Making Space for Silence:  Exploring Contemplative Prayer  ð  March 9-10 
 

Presented by Br. Robert L'Esperance, Society of St. John the Evangelist (SSJE), Cambridge, MA. 
 

How often have you yearned for quiet, peace, silence? In the "busyness" of our lives, we often neglect the 
need for silence and the opportunity to "simply be." Drawing from both Western and Eastern traditions, this is 
an opportunity to begin learning and practicing the disciplines of Contemplative Prayer. 
 

This retreat is intended for those who desire to begin a contemplative practice or who wish to refresh their own 
approach to Contemplative Prayer.  Register NOW to save your space! 
 
 

News from Camp Washington 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00103S401ZJHzVs-MGKkD9lp74rotOUj87gMRH1MTznmjuhTTBxrAKWwmaFpv-dZe6zX_tBuRk3ZDlcAE0OLFK4P8lMpCeKlSXThHrKtPGKdFGYeSsdHSRx3JUz8JCHcP-Qgf-0e7IvsUDSOaPTdQa6Xcca_O9x0NeTlgSW6nPu1_aJDFL5C6mQM-9G4T85XXIP9gfve0oUgJYGXedGr4dNI_bi7OWNMWMX&c=J


  

 

Parish News 

 
 Lenten Supper Series with Fr. Rob 

 
Fr. Rob hosts a Lenten Supper Series on Tuesday nights during the Lenten season 
from 6:00 p.m. —7:00 p.m.  There is soup and light supper fare, meditation and  

fellowship.  The suppers alternate between Christ Church Tashua and Grace Church 
in Trumbull.  If at all possible, please RSVP to Fr. Rob before Tuesday morning if 
you will be attending. Fr. Rob’s email address is: rector@christchurchtashua.com.  

All are welcome.  
 

Here are the  remaining dates: 
 

Christ Church Tashua:  March 6th 

 

Grace Church Trumbull:  March 13th 

 

Christ Church Tashua:  March 20th 

 

Tapestries — As you may know, we are in the process of framing the tapestries that were created lovingly 
by Martine Yourieff and Penney Detchon over the past two years. Hanging right now in our Narthex are two 
of the tapestries which depict the days of creation. These works of art need to be framed in special museum 
quality frames to keep them from deteriorating quickly. Martine, Penney and our ECW have graciously cov-
ered the roughly $500 cost for each of the first three frames. We are looking for donations to complete the 
framing of the final three. At this point, we need to raise approximately $1,100. If you can spare $20 - $50 
to help with this effort, we can get this done. We are looking to hang the last four in the main walls of the 
Church on the East and West walls.   
 

Thank you so much to those who have kindly donated ... we appreciate it so much!  If you would like to  
donate to help cover the cost of the framing of the remaining tapestries, please do!  Please make your check 
payable to Christ Church Tashua with a note in the memo section — Tapestries. You can either drop your 
check in the Sunday collection plate or  mail it in to the church at 5170 Madison Ave. Trumbull, CT  06611 

Thank you! 
 

Here are photos of the first two tapestries that are hung in the Narthex.  Come see them in person! 



  

 

Community Easter Egg Hunt at Christ Church Tashua! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In an effort to reach out to our surrounding communities, have some fun events at Christ Church Tashua and  
continue fellowship amongst our parishioners, we are in the planning stages of hosting a Community Easter Egg 
Hunt at Christ Church Tashua!  Thank you to Rachel Brenha for her terrific idea!  While we are busy finalizing 
our plans, here are some preliminary details for you. 
 

When:  Saturday, March 24th 
 

Start Time:  9:00 a.m. 
 

Rain or Shine!! 
 
In addition to the egg hunt, we would like to have Breakfast and a Craft for the little ones and their families. The 
breakfast will be in the undercroft and the crafts will be in the classrooms.  We will have one craft per age group.  
The first age group will be 5 years old and under and the second age group will be six years old and over.  We 
will break the egg hunt into these same age groups.  The kids can find eggs at the same time, but we will have a 
different location for each group.   
 

Our breakfast would be buffet style and here’s what we’re thinking of serving — 
 

* • Pastries/bagels or something similar 
* • Yogurts 
* • Cereal 
* • Fruit that can easily be eaten – bananas, apples and clementines 
* • Coffee 
* • Juice and Milk 

 
To make this a big success, we need your help!  Donations and volunteers are needed!!  Here’s a list of items 
needed: 
 

* • Plastic Easter Eggs 
* • Candy filler (Individually wrapped and nut free) 
* • Drinks 
* • Pastries 
* • Fruit 
* • Extra bags for kids who forget their baskets 

 
We think this can be a terrific event — hopefully an annual event!  Please watch for more 
information via email and our church bulletin.  We welcome any and all suggestions — 
and help! — to make this a great event for all! Stay tuned for more information! 



  

 

 

ECW News 

ECW Annual Meeting 
 

The Christ Church Tashua ECW will hold its annual meeting on  
Sunday, March 4th at 9:15 a.m. (between services) in the undercroft. 

 

All the women of the church are encouraged to attend. 
 

Please join us to help plan all of the wonderful things we would like to do together in 2018! 

Save the Date! 
 

The next Calvary St. Georgeôs Community Supper will be on April 9th.   
Please look for more details via email and our bulletin when we get closer to the date.  

Volunteers are needed!! 

 

Christ Church Tashua is having our annual St. Patrickôs Day Dinner  
on Saturday, March 17th from 5:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m.in our undercroft. 

 

Back by popular demand  é  our Raffle!   
 

We are accepting (and appreciate!) donations of prizes.  
You can drop the items off to the Parish Office or the undercroft with a ñraffleò note attached. 

 

Look for a sign up sheet in the  undercroft for attendance and for  
volunteers for veggie peeling, decorating/set up and clean up. 

 

Please bring a dessert to share! 
 

More details to follow.  Look for information in our bulletin and email. 
 

Invite  your family and friends! 

 

Spring Clean Up at Christ Church Tashua! 
 

We are in the process of picking a date for our annual Spring Clean Up at Christ Church Tashua.   

Be on the look-out near the end of March for information on a date (or dates)  and an rsvp request 

so we will have an idea of how many people will help ahead of time. 
  

We hope many of our parishioners can join us to clear away the remnants of winter and  

prepare the church grounds for Spring and Summer. 
 

P.S. The Holmes Family has procured the help of the Trumbull High School wrestling team to 

help with the mulching this year. So é our work wonôt be so labor intensive!  Yay! 

Many thanks to the Holmes Family and the THS wresting team!!  



  

 

 

CCT Bulletin Board 

If you would like to provide refreshments for one of our Coffee Hours on Sunday 
morning, please do! There is a sign up sheet on the front table in the Undercroft. 

 

APRIL 
 

MARCH  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

Please support our Altar Guild! 
 
One way to support our Altar Guild 

and the beautiful flower 
arrangements that they create  
every Sunday is to sign up for  
Altar Flowers in memory of  
or in honor of loved ones é  
or whatever youõd like!   

 

There is a sign up sheet on the 
front table in the Undercroft. 

 

Feel free to sign up 
for a few dates! 

Thinking about becoming an  
Altar Server? 

 
We always welcome new members! 

 

There are many ways to serve.  
You can be a Chalicer, Lector, 
Greeter, Crucifer or Torchbearer. 

 

If numbers are more your thing, 
you can become a Counter! 

 

If you are interested in any of 
these, please let Fr. Rob know  
or call Maryanne in the  

Parish Office. 

2-Mar Rachel Brenha 

3-Mar Ruth Mohr 

9-Mar Martha Kaechele 

11-Mar Robert Mitola 

11-Mar Louisa Rossel 

12-Mar Harry Walker 

15-Mar Jennifer Stegmaier 

16-Mar Walter Kaechele 

17-Mar William Holmes 

17-Mar Merna Goett 

18-Mar Winnie Jordan 

23-Mar David Green 

27-Mar Jaye Irwin 

27-Mar Joleen Bull 

31-Mar Beverly Van der Ploeg 

2-Apr Patrick Liganga 

3-Apr Philip Brenha 

12-Apr Mark Flader 

18-Apr Strick Woods 

20-Apr Kristine Miklus 

27-Apr Mark Hawkins 

27-Apr Susan Vasone 

29-Apr Carol Rawlins 



  

 

Holy Week Worship Schedule at Christ Church Tashua 

 
The following are the services at Christ Church Tashua for Holy Week and Easter: 
 
 
P  S  -- M  25 
 

8:00am:  Holy Eucharist and Blessing of Palms 
 

10:00am:  Holy Eucharist with Procession with Palms 
 
 
M  T   --  M  29 
 

5:00pm:  Christ Church Tashua—Remembering Christ’s Institution of the Holy Eucharist,  
    Foot Washing and Stripping of the Altar 
 
 
G  F   --  M  30 
 

12:00pm:  Trumbull Interfaith Service at Grace Church in Trumbull 
 

1:00pm-3:00pm:  Christ Church Tashua open for meditation 
 

5:00pm:  Christ Church Tashua—Good Friday Office with Holy Communion from the Reserved Sacrament 
 
 
H  S   --  M  31 
 

Church is dark. 
 
 
E  S  - T  D    R   --  A  1 
 

8:00am:  Holy Eucharist with Hymns 
 

Easter Brunch between services  ð  Please bring a brunch item and/or dessert to share. 
 

10:00am:  Holy Eucharist with Hymns;  followed by Easter Egg Hunt in the Churchyard 

 

To help make our Easter Egg Hunt fun for the kids é 
 

Please bring in plastic Easter eggs—filled with candy or toys —  
to the undercroft by Sunday, March 25th.   

 

Thank you! 



  

 

Easter Flowers  

 

 

EASTER FLOWERS 
 

One way of celebrating the Easter Season is by making an Easter Flower offering to our  
Altar Fund.  These commemorative offerings will help defray the cost of our Easter flowers  

and make our altar look beautiful for Easter Sunday. 
 

Please use the form below for your offering.  The standard amount is $30, but whatever you  
are comfortable giving is welcome. Your offering can be mailed to Christ Church or put in an 

ñEaster Flowerò envelope which can be found in the Church, the 
Undercroft or the Parish Office and placed in the offering plate at any 

of our services. 
 

Please have your Easter Flower envelope in to church and/or the  
Parish Office by Sunday, March 25th (Palm Sunday). 

 
Thank you! 

 
EASTER FLOWERS 

 
 
GIVEN BY_________________________________________________________ 

 
IN LOVING MEMORY OF______________________________________________ 

 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________ 

 
IN THANKSGIVING FOR______________________________________________ 

 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________ 



  

 

Helping those in need ... 

 

Local Food Pantries Need Our Help! 
 

**The Trumbull Food Pantry and the Deaneryôs food pantries 
are both low on food ð on a consistent basis** 

 
As a parish community, we know the continual struggles of our Deanery to support their two food pantries.  
It has come to our attention that the Trumbull Food Pantry also struggles to keep their shelves stocked for the 
many families that they serve.  We’d like to help both.  If you would like to support the Trumbull Food Panty,  
donations can be made directly at The Center at Priscilla Place between the hours of 9 :00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday. If a large donation is being made, please contact them ahead of time at 203-452-5198 
so they can assist you. 
 

In addition to the Food Pantry drop off site, there are two community drop box locations:  Trumbull Library – 
Main Branch on Quality St. and Trumbull Stop & Shop.  The Trumbull Food Pantry is located at The Center 
at Priscilla Place, 23 Priscilla Place.  Please visit their website for more information:  www.trumbull-ct.gov.  
 

The following items are needed at both the Trumbull and Deanery food pantries: 
 

¶ Soups 

¶ Cereal (including oatmeal) 

¶ Pasta 

¶ Pasta Sauce 

¶ Juice 

¶ Canned fruit 

¶ Rice 

¶ Dry beans and/or lentils 

¶ Canned Vegetables 

¶ Tuna fish 

¶ Canned beans 

¶ Personal hygiene items 

¶ Household cleaning items 

 
Financial contributions are always welcome too!   

 

If you would like to make a financial donation to the Deanery food pantries,  
please make your check payable to the Greater Bridgeport Deanery and send to:   

 

Greater Bridgeport Deanery Network 
c/o St. John's Episcopal Church 
768 Fairfield Avenue 
Bridgeport, CT  06604 

  
If you would like to make a financial donation to the Trumbull Food Pantry,  
please make your check payable to the Trumbull Food Pantry and send to:   

 

Trumbull Food Pantry 
Center at Priscilla Place 
23 Priscilla Place 
Trumbull, CT 06611 
 

Thank you!! 

 

The Deaneryôs  Community Supper  
programs need paper goods. 

 

Specifically: 

¶ Dinner plates 

¶ Salad plates 

¶ Soup bowls 

¶ Napkins 

¶ Plastic forks, knives, spoons 

¶ Cold cups 

¶ Hot cups 



  

 

 

2018 Vestry Members 
 
Susan Vasone ........................................................................................................Senior Warden 
Todd Rossel ........................................................................................................... Junior Warden 
Jane Flader ..................................................................................................................... Treasurer 
Karen Holmes ....................................................................................................................... Clerk 
Mark Baird ....................................................................................................................................  
Jaye Irwin ......................................................................................................................................  
Susan Mitola ..................................................................................................................................  
Sharon McNeal ..............................................................................................................................  
Martine Yourieff ...........................................................................................................................  

 
Christ Church Tashua Vestry  Meeting Policy 

 

Parishioners are welcome to attend Vestry meetings if they have a particular concern, idea or proposal that 

should be brought to the attention of the Vestry.  A written request should be made to one of the Vestry offic-

ers or the Rector a week in advance for inclusion on the meeting agenda, along with any documentation to be 

reviewed in advance of the meeting.  Approximately the first 15 minutes of the next Vestry meeting will then 

be set aside to address the parishioner’s concerns, ideas or proposals.  Otherwise, in the interest of covering all 

of the items on the agenda in a timely way, Vestry meetings are generally closed to parishioners. 

 

Upcoming Vestry Meeting Date -- 7:30pm 
 

March 21, 2018 
April  18, 2018 
May 16, 2018 

Vestry Information 

Would you like to learn more about the  
Episcopal Church in Connecticut?  

 

Visit the Episcopal Diocese website at  www.episcopalct.org  
to read blogs, view photos, enjoy poetry and learn more about  

upcoming events in the Episcopal Church in our state. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YBzlVx1sMFz_oEO6EKClR28k2HhesEjtcPNFFA_qu-pPCwQLF8Pbl5D7Ntr6lTNRAOl080vzLoPf0uC2IY9F_3i2QaW7k-YIxm51LHkoy2ebGiWwmiCQBid2pm3Yn9yC53XfkffXPP3tqXfuNB8xOnha9Qu59Oy-Bq6gnDf0CDA=&c=O6TnZCOZfU5OIwb_qbYsvae2Gsx_FZfwpIzJTfQt3m7XqjXXlh4re


  

 

 March 11 March 18 March 25 April 1 April 8 

Altar Guild: Martha Kaechele Barbara Stowell Shirley Mayo Martha Kaechele Barbara Stowell 

Altar Linen: Martha Kaechele Martha Kaechele Martha Kaechele Shirley Mayo Shirley Mayo 

Greeters: Jody and 
Jaye Irwin 

Martha Kaechele 
Volunteer Needed 

Sally Lundy 
Sharon McNeal 

John and  
Jane Flader 

Todd Rossel 
Jen Rossel 

Lay Assistant: Tom Hawkins Todd Rossel Sally Lundy Todd Rossel Tom Hawkins 

Lector: Martha Kaechele John Holmes Peter Ulisse Pat Foster Margaret Marcotte 

Crucifer: Sara Holmes Eliane Baijal William Holmes Casey Rossel Sara Holmes 

Counters: John Holmes 
Sally Lundy 

Kim Atherton 
Volunteer Needed 

Sally Lundy 
Bev van der Ploeg 

Jody Irwin 
Margaret Marcotte 

John Holmes 
Todd Rossel 

Refreshments: Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Easter Brunch Volunteer Needed 

Flowers: Greens for Lent Greens for Lent Palm Sunday Easter Sunday Easter Flowers 

 April 15 April 22 April 29 May 6 May 13 

Altar Guild: Shirley Mayo Martha Kaechele Barbara Stowell Martha Kaechele Martha Kaechele 

Altar Linen: Shirley Mayo Shirley Mayo Shirley Mayo Barbara Stowell Barbara Stowell 

Greeters: Jaye and 
Jody Irwin 

Martha Kaechele 
Sharon McNeal 

Sally Lundy 
Jody Irwin 

Sharon McNeal 
Volunteer Needed 

Todd Rossel 
Jen Rossel 

Lay Assistant: Sally Lundy Tom Hawkins Todd Rossel Sally Lundy Tom Hawkins 

Lector: Jaye Irwin Sharon McNeal Peter Ulisse John Holmes Pat Foster 

Crucifer: Eliane Baijal William Holmes Casey Rossel Sara Holmes Eliane Baijal 

Counters: Jody Irwin 
Kim Atherton 

Margaret Marcotte 
Bev van der Ploeg 

Todd Rossel 
Volunteer Needed 

Sally Lundy 
Kim Atherton 

John Holmes 
Bev van der Ploeg 

Refreshments: Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 

Flowers: Easter Flowers Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed  Volunteer Needed 

Sunday Servers  ~~  March 11 through May 13, 2018 

At the 10:00 a.m. worship service on the first Sunday of the month, 
we will have a Youth Service.  All are welcome. 



  

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
    1 

 
 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

2 3 

4     The 3rd Sunday 

In Lent  

 
 

Worship 8 & 10:00am 
 
 

 

5 
 
 

6 

 
Lenten Supper 
Series at CCT 

 

6pm-7pm 

7 
 

8 
 
 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

9 
 

10 
 

11    The 4th Sunday  

In Lent 

 
 

Worship 8 & 10:00am 
 
 

12 
 
 

13 

 
Lenten Supper 

Series at 
Grace Church 

 

6pm-7pm 

14 
 
 
 

15 
 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

16 
 
 

17 
 

St. Patôs 
Dinner at 

CCT - 
5:30-7:30pm 

18    The 5th Sunday 

In Lent 

 
 

Worship 8 & 10:00am 

19 
 

20 
 

Lenten Supper 
Series at CCT 

 

6pm-7pm 

21 
 

 
Vestry Mtg. 
7:30 p.m. 

22 
 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

23 
 
 

24 
 
Community 
Egg Hunt 
at CCT 

25     Palm Sunday 

 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 
 

26 
 
 
Monday in 
Holy Week 

27 
 
 

Tuesday in 
Holy Week 

28 

 

 
Wednesday in 

Holy Week 

29 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

 
Maundy 
Thursday 
Service:  

5pm 

30 

 
 
Good Friday 

Service: 
5pm 

 

31 
 

Holy  
Saturday 

 
Church is  

Dark 

Parish Calendar  --  MARCH 2018 



  

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1    Easter Sunday 

 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 
Brunch between 

services and Egg Hunt 
after 10am service 

2 3 4 5 
 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

6 7 
 
 

 

8    The 2nd Sunday 

Of Easter 

 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 

9 

 
 

10 
 

 

11 
 

12 
 

 
Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

13 14 
 
 

 

15    The 3rd Sunday 

Of Easter 

 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 
 

16 
 
 

17 
 

18 
 
 

Vestry Mtg 
7:30 p.m. 

 

19 

 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

20 

 
 

21 

 
 

22   The 4th Sunday 

Of Easter 

 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 

23 24 25 
 
 

 

26 
 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 a.m. 

 

27 28 
 

 

29   The 5th Sunday 

Of Easter 
 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 
 

30 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     

Parish Calendar -- APRIL 2018 


